
1. PETITION 
 
 SPEEDING TRAFFIC ON FARNBOROUGH STREET 
 
 A petition was received from residents in Farnborough Street requesting installation of speed humps in 

Farnborough Street.  The prayer reads as follows: 
 
 “This petition is for speed humps to be installed in Farnborough Street, Bexley.  The residents are 

concerned for the safety of their children and traffic safety in Farnborough Street.” 
 
 There were 38 signatures to the petition. 
 
 The Board’s decision is recorded under Part B, clause 2.2 of this report. 
 
 
2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 2.1 NORTH NEW BRIGHTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 
  Alice Tickell, Catrina Hill and Vicki Tawa from Community Connection Nga Ngaru Trust were 

in attendance to present a proposal for greater community use of the Community Centre.  The 
organisation is currently forming a charitable trust. 

 
  The Trust has a vision of creating an environment for the growth and empowerment of people 

and for people to connect with their community.  In relation to the Community Centre, the Trust 
wishes to see a multi-functional building suitable for developing community activities on an inter-
generational basis.  The Trust proposes that it become an anchor tenant of the Centre and 
manage the hall, a community café, a youth centre and other community programmes.   

 
  The Board decided that the proposal be referred to the North New Brighton Community Centre 

Working Party. 
 
 2.2 SPEEDING TRAFFIC ON FARNBOROUGH STREET 
 
  Chris Astel and Kath Findlay were in attendance to raise concerns about speeding traffic on 

Farnborough Street and to request traffic calming measures.  They presented a petition 
requesting the installation of speed humps. 

 
  Their main concern is the possible danger to children in the area from speeding traffic.  Opening 

Farnborough Street to Winchfield Street appears to have resulted in an increase in traffic and 
residents consider that the closure of Eureka and Carisbrooke Streets will result in a further 
increase. The deputation also raised driving on the empty paddocks of the Reserve and the 
dumping of rubbish as concerns.   

 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


